

Draft  MINUTES OF THE ARSCOTT HALL COMMITTEE
 Held on Wednesday 9th January 2019

Present   - Peter Watson (Chair)

                 Wendy Rooke (Treasurer)

                 Barry Stearman (Secretary)

Also - Nicky Mitchell, Heather Merritt, Claire Grant, Kevin Mitchell, Marg Britton, Julie Smith, Mike Greenaway, Nic Wonnacott, Katie Hart.

The Chairman opened the meeting following the Annual General Meeting.

Apologies were received from Mike Dart and Louise Pearce.

Resignations were received from Bob and Jill Demott, Debbie Cobbledick and Tracy Angove.

Approval of the last Minutes.  Minutes of the last meeting held on the 2nd May 2018 were read out by the Secretary and approved by the meeting for signature by the Chair.

Matters Arising

1. Committee Membership.
There was a discussion regarding seeking new Committee members and a suggestion was put forward to approach Louise Heard.

1. Dog Bin
The Parish Council have agreed to fund the provision of a Dog Bin within the Hall Grounds, it was agreed that this would be best located against the fence near the vehicle entrance.
           Action; Parish Council to arrange.

           3)        Kitchen window glass
            The replacement of the Kitchen window glass has been approved.
            Action; J. Smith to contact Gareth Bloor.

            4)         25th Anniversary Celebrations.
            It was agreed that the 25th Anniversary Celebration of the construction of the Hall      
            could still be held this year and that this could be organised as a fundraising event. 
            Various options were suggested, possibly a Hog Roast (professionally catered) or a 
            BBQ with side dishes organised through the committee.
            It was decided that the event would be held on the sale of tickets and the date of 23rd    
            June was offered and confirmed by Nicky as available.
            Heather suggested that a commemorative tree be planted as part of the celebrations  
            and a Silver Birch was suggested.
            Action; Finalise details at next meeting

            5)          Kitchen Refurbishment.
            Following a meeting with Alan Colwill and members of the Committee to discuss the 
            refurbishment of the Kitchen, he has supplied a quote for the works at £8859.6. Nicky 
            pointed out that the kitchen flooring also needed replacing. A quote would be required 
            and could be added to the overall refurbishment work. Action; Pete Watson get quote 
            for flooring
            Action; Pete Watson to seek funding via Torridge Council and Committee to make 
            application to the Tetcott Community Fund.

           6) New Hot Water System
            In addition, a further revised quote from AJ Group has been obtained for the supply 
            of a twin immersion hot water cylinder to serve the Kitchen at a cost of £1922.67 and 
            an additional quote of £850.57 to extend the system to include supplying hot water 
            to the Ladies, Gents and Disabled toilets. (Gareth quoted separately in the event we 
            wanted to add the toilets at a later date.)
            Funding would be partially through T.D.C’s  Community grant provision available to 
            Pete Watson as T.D.C. Councillor. £500, TAP fund £150, £500 grant from P.C. 
            balance from Hall funds. The Chairman sought approval from the Committee to 
            proceed with the refurbishment works and this was proposed by Mike Greenaway 
            and seconded by Heather Merritt and unanimously approved by Members.

Any Other Business

1.  Hall Redecoration.
 A general discussion took place on redecorating the Hall and Nic Wonnacott agreed to assist in carrying out the task with other volunteers.
Action; Nic Wonnacott and Volunteers

b)        Events.
            Nicky asked for volunteers to marshal the door at the Supper Dance to be held on    
            16th Feb.

c)        Maintenance.
Nicki reported that two outside lights were not working. A suitable ladder was thought to be available, Pete and Barry agreed to investigate.
Cluster flies have gathered in the lights in the Hall again. Pete and Ashley agreed to clean           
these and will ask for Kevin Headon's assistance as before.
Water is still leaking through the Committee Room ceiling just above the serving hatch. Pete Jennings has previously looked in the loft over the Committee room but has been unable see where the water is coming in. Pete Watson said he would have a look! Pete Jennings has been booked to repair the ceiling/leak around the Velux in the store room.


 d)         Wi-Fi.
Mike Greenaway suggested it would be a good idea for the Hall to install wifi. Pete Watson and Terry Rooke had recently attended a meeting at Clawton Village Hall with representatives of AirBand Internet providers, Airband offer a free service for Village Halls. Service to the Hall would be free providing 30% of the Parish were to sign up to their services (the exact boundary is unclear). The estimated cost per household is :- 
Superfast Basic 30Mb Download 2Mb upload 10Gb monthly usage £10 per month £99 
initial installation charge (12 months contract)
Superfast Home 30mb Download 2Mb upload 150GB monthly usage £30 per month. £99 
initial installation charge (12 months contract)
Superfast Homeplus 30Mb Download, 2Mb Upload unlimited monthly usage £38.00 per month £99 initial installation. (12 months contract) telephone line 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Homeworker Plus 30Mb Download 4Mb Upload speed unlimited monthly usage £42 per month (12 months contract) If we could secure this deal it would also serve the monitoring of a proposed installation of a Defibrillator to be purchased by the Parish Council for the community. Alternatively, a telephone line could be installed in the Hall at a cost of £50 with a monthly charge for rental and broadband of approx. £20-£25. This could be a short term solution as the Airband offer may take a while to materialise.

 e)         History of Tetcott – Part 1 The Wilderness Years
A provisional date of Friday the 15th March for has been set for Dr. Trevor May to be interviewed by Mike Greenaway about his research into the building and subsequent demolition of the Queen Anne Manor House. This is to be followed by video footage and photos of past events provided by Terry Rooke
Refreshments will be provided from which funds are to be raised for the Hall.

 f)         Protective fencing to grass apron surrounding the Hall
Nic suggested that the unsightly stakes and cording protecting the grass apron to the hall be replaced with more aesthetic bollards and linking chains. It was agreed that he would look into the cost of a steel bollards system and Barry would investigate bollards manufactured from recycled materials.

g)         Blackboard / Notice Board
Marg suggested that the Hall purchase a Black noticeboard, similar to those in adjacent villages, displaying up and coming events which could be located outside the Hall. Pete said he would approach Darren Renshaw about the likely cost.

The Chairman thanked everybody for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.00pm
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